
October 9, 2018 

Subject: New Smyrna Beach 5th Street Bridge Replacement Design 
Financial Identification No.: 437936-1 
Public Kickoff Meeting 

Dear Government Partner, 

I invite you to the public kickoff meeting for the 5th Street Bridge Replacement design project. The meeting will be 
held as an open house, and the public is welcome to attend anytime between 5 p.m. and 7 p.m. Thursday, November 
1, at the Smyrna Yacht Club, 1201 South Riverside Drive, New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32168. 

The purpose of the meeting is to introduce the city’s design project to replace the 5th Street bridge (Bridge No. 
795701) over Yacht Club Cut. A looping presentation will provide an overview of the project, and design team 
members will be available to discuss the project and answer questions. 

The goal of the project is to design a new bridge structure with two 9-foot-wide travel lanes and 2.5-foot shoulders on 
each side. The project will include reconstructing the bridge approaches and guardrail. All work will be performed 
within the existing City of New Smyrna Beach right of way. A temporary bridge will be installed to maintain access to 
and from Riverside Drive and the island during construction. 

Public participation in this project is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability 
or family status. Anyone who requires accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or who requires 
translation services should contact Ms. Amanda Woods, consultant project manager, by phone at (407) 716-4384 or via 
email at awoods@drmp.com at least seven (7) days before the meeting. 

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this 
project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 
§327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by the Federal Highway
Administration and FDOT.

For additional information concerning the project, please contact Ms. Woods or me at (386) 410-2811 or by email at 
kfegley@cityofnsb.com. Project information is also available online at www.cityofnsb.com. 

Sincerely, 

Kyle Fegley, P.E. 
City Engineer, City of New Smyrna Beach 
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